
  

REDBOURN VILLAGE MUSEUM 

If you are receiving 

this newsletter as a 

paper copy, would 

you maybe consider 

changing to an  

electronic version? 

Naturally there are 

some of you for 

whom this is not an 

option and we will 

happily continue to 

send you a paper 

copy. Please contact 

the editor if you 

would like to switch. 

IN THIS ISSUE: 

Events continuing our 

“Redbourn Through The    

Centuries” project. This year 

it’s the 18th Century - the 

1700’s as we are in 2017. 

Email: RedbournMuseum@gmail.com  Website: www.RedbournVillage.org.uk 
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Issue 116 

The museum garden looking splendid in the Spring 
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Redbourn Parish Magazine Special Issue 

Here’s another page from issue 500 of the Parish Magazine - August 1948 
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If you would like to reserve a ticket for this event please contact: 

Pauline Ridgwell on (01582) 626055 or Pauline-R@ntlworld.com 
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Further Events For Your Diaries 

Sunday 28th May 

Pub Quiz at our neighbours The Cricketers in aid of museum funds. Please book 

your tables of 6 directly with The Cricketers or send in your names to me, John 

Ridgwell on (01582) 626055 or John-R@ntlworld.com and I will endeavour to 

make up tables of 6 museum supporters. We need your support for this event. 

Sunday 18th June 

Redbourn In Steam at the museum. Sandy Ross and his friends will be bringing 

along their road rollers and traction engines both large and small, and our loyal 

supporters the St.Albans Model Engineering Society will be bringing along their 

fascinating models and providing train rides for all ages. 

Thursday 22nd June 

Museum outing to Gorhambury. Maximum number for this trip is 24 at £8 each. 

Please contact John or Pauline Ridgwell to reserve your tickets for this guided 

tour of the 18th Century house with an opportunity to visit the ruins of Old 

Gorhambury. We will endeavour to match up people for car sharing as the cost 

of hiring a coach for this short trip would be prohibitive. 

Saturday 16th September 

Classic Cars on he Common. Some museum involvement including possibly 

providing ‘overflow’ parking for some of the classic cars. 

Possibly/Probably Monday 2nd October.  

Annual coach outing, this year to the Museum of Docklands incorporating an 

aerial view of docklands, thriving in the 18th Century, from the “Emirates Airline” 

Thames cable car. Further details and booking form in your next newsletter after 

Mr & Mrs Editor have been to London to check everything out! 

Dates to be arranged: 

Girl Guide exhibition to celebrate 100 years of the Redbourn Guides. 

Village walk of 18th Century properties in Redbourn 
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Twigs? - What Twigs? 

 

When opening the museum on a recent weekend I was amazed to find the     

Occupations Room fireplace and floor were strewn with twigs.  

We don’t have twigs!  

When I went outside and looked up at the chimney I saw a Jackdaw emerging - 

we have a Jackdaw’s nest in our chimney. 

As part of the ‘damp problem’ remedy the chimneys of the building have capped 

but one of the caps had become dislodged and, as we weren’t quick enough in 

replacing the cap, the Jackdaws have taken full advantage of the situation. 

In case of late breeding, we will now have to wait until September to ensure the 

fledglings have left the nest before the cap can be replaced. 
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Common Round - December 1970 
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Membership Renewals 

Those of you for whom I have email contact details will have received their      

renewal reminders - thank you to everyone who has already, and very promptly 

renewed. If you receive a paper copy of the newsletter your renewal form should 

hopefully be enclosed with this issue. 

A.G.M. 

This was very successful with the formal part of the meeting being completed in 

double quick time. Our talk by Catherine Newley about the new museum in 

St.Albans town hall was very informative and was given with great enthusiasm. 

Herts. Big Weekend 

We had a good number of visitors over this special weekend and received the 

following email from one of our visitors: 

We had a lovely day in Redbourn. The museum is packed full of interesting       
artifacts and especially good for children with the apothecary drawers containing 
unknown objects to discover and the dressing up clothes upstairs. 

We also enjoyed the walking trail, which we did actually finish and learnt a lot 
more about your village than if we had just walked around, my husband loved 
the Nickey line! 

We will certainly recommend your museum to others. 

Brooke Bond Tea Factory Talks 

Mr & Mrs Editor continue to give illustrated talks about the tea factory to local 

groups and estimate that we have raised around £250 for museum funds so far. 

Redbourn Through The Centuries Talk On 29th April 

We are very fortunate that local historian and ex-mayor of St.Albans, Kate     

Morris has agreed to give a talk on the 18th Century, an era which she has     

extensively researched. See page 3 for full details of this event which should not 

be missed. We will be having a small raffle at this event where the first prize will 

be 2 tickets for the Hertfordshire County Show valid for either Saturday 27th 

May or Sunday 28th May. These have been generously donated by the show  

organisers who are Business Friends of the museum.  



8 

Contact Us 

Redbourn Village Museum                   

Silk Mill House                                       

The Common                                

Redbourn                                             

Herts.  AL3 7NB                                       

Patron: Sir Simon Bowes Lyon  

Museum open February to November     

Saturday & Sunday 2:00 pm to 5:00 pm  

Last admission 4:30pm 

Tel: 01582 793397 

Email: redbournmuseum@gmail.com 

Visit us on the web at:  

www.redbournvillage.org.uk 

(Website under construction at present) 

Museum Trustees: 

Peter Fox:   Chairman                       

VACANCY:   Deputy Chairman          

Pauline Allcroft:  Secretary                       

Maria Maynard:  Curator                            

Diane Whiskin:  Assistant Curator          

Sandra Langstone: Treasurer                   

Ian Caldwell:   Parish Council Liaison 

Alan Lindfield:  Exhibits Display Advisor 

Geoff Webb:   Local & Family Historian 

Susan Aldridge:  Procurement Officer 

Pauline Ridgwell: Minutes Secretary   

      Events Committee Chair  

John Ridgwell:  Membership Secretary 

      Newsletter Editor      

Email: John-R@ntlworld.com  

Tel: (01582) 626055 

 

We gratefully acknowledge the  
generous support received from 

the following: 

Redbourn Parish Council 
 

Adviceworks Ltd 
 

Aubrey Park Hotel 
 

Changing Views 
 

Halsey (Builders) Ltd 
 

Hertfordshire County Show 
 

Little Revel End Kennels 
 

Print Force 
 

R. S. Harding Ltd 
 

Redbourn Physiotherapy Clinic 

The Bike Loft 
 

The Cricketers Public House 
 

Tring Brewery 
 

The Miller Group of Companies 
 

Redbourn Electrical Contractors 

Your Company? 
 


